
2nd Mandatory General Parent Meeting
February 9, 2022

ZOOM MEETING 6:30pm



THIS SESSION WILL BE RECORDED

Attendance will be taken for this 2nd of 3 General Parent 
meetings. Meeting should finish around 8:15pm. The last 
mandatory parent meeting is Wed, May 4, 2022.

Thanks for coming early! While you wait: Please rename 
yourselves with first and last name, and put your child/ren’s first 
and last name in the chat box with their grades. The attendance 
report should also show who is present. 



MISSION STATEMENT
SAP SCHOOL

St. Anthony of Padua School, a ministry of St. Anthony of Padua Parish, is a 
K-8 Catholic elementary school that strives to meet the religious, moral, 

intellectual, social-emotional, cultural, and physical needs of its 21st century 
learners. 

We prepare them for high school, college, and Heaven. Looking to the 
Eucharistic Jesus as our Lord, Brother, and role model, the school is 

committed to the transmission of the teachings and values of the Catholic 
Church and Christian culture to all students.



Opening Prayer

A Prayer for Parents and Educators during the 
COVID Crisis

Eternal Father,

This is the day You have made, we will rejoice and be glad in it. Today 
doesn’t look like we thought it would look, nor will tomorrow and the 
days to come likely be executed in the way we expected and prepared 
for. Help us to see the good in each day. Help us to find reasons to 
rejoice and ways to be glad. Litter our lives with moments of laughter 
and lightheartedness, even in these extremely dark and trying times. 
Birthdays are still being celebrated each day. The sun keeps coming up, 
and You remain Faithful, and the same. 

We are created in Your image, God, to do good and great things to bring 
glory to Your Name. Each one of us, parent, teacher, and administrator, 
were created with a specific purpose. Help me and our children’s 
teachers to have confidence in our craft. Help our school parents, who 
are all meant to teach, educate, coach, counsel and lead. Let all our 
SAP School students, teachers, staff, administrators and parents know 
we are needed, appreciated, and loved, and that our work and efforts 
are never in vain. 

When it is hard to see the good, grab our attention, Father. When we are 
sad and miss our normal routine, and our friends, encourage our spirits. 
Sustain us through our very real fear of what is and will happen in our 
world, God. Remind us we are not alone, even when we feel isolated.

We ask all these things in Jesus' Name. Amen.



Welcome and Invocation

Msgr. Sal Pilato

SAP School Pastor



Welcome Parents

• Thank you Parents/Partners in Education. What a year!

• VOTED DAILY BREEZE’S BEST CATHOLIC SCHOOL IN THE SOUTH 
BAY 2021!

• Please Vote in the next few months! Encourage kids to be their 
personal BEST daily

• More info coming at end of April for voting



Bi-Annual Parent Survey Link sent out in 
December to garner feedback

PARENT SURVEY LINK 
2021-2022

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScBRCi-k2rKfJv1I4_RffwxQdi1vypoD5tJ9Zjh019aIrNi9Q/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScBRCi-k2rKfJv1I4_RffwxQdi1vypoD5tJ9Zjh019aIrNi9Q/viewform?usp=sf_link


Announcements

• Catholic Schools’ Week 
• 11 am Family Mass, thank you to all our speakers!
• COVID testing on campus: Terms for Vaccinated and boosted 

individuals “fully vaccinated” and “up to date”. This is not mandatory 
but highly encouraged to gain herd immunity faster: Mrs. Nakayama: 
drive through testing every Saturday from 8am-10am

• Express Feedback for Good Fundraiser updates $35,000 earned this 
past December! New Bleachers and Electronic Scoreboard

• 2/25 All School Pizza and Ice Cream Party, winners announced today, 
free dress passes given for Early Bird Superstars. 



EFG Campaign Updates



Celebrate what we have 
accomplished this year…

•Chastity Education Program for Jr High: guest 
speakers/Culture Project, Theology of the Body

•Got through the January Surge! Effective 
Communication while in hybrid learning: Gradelink and 
blogs: teachers make sure parents are informed 
(weekly newsletters, phone notifications, SAP school 
app, email blasts, blogs, parent meetings for STEP and 
individualized agreements and plans, Zoom conferences 
available for convenience)

•Student Government projects: student-led initiatives: 
Snack cart, Halloween and Catholic Schools’ Week 
activities, Media club, Snack Shack, Trojan Cleaners

•Weekly Masses twice a week in person, Sacraments, Retreats, 
Penance Services, graduation activities resume in the Church, 
Catholic Identity increased (ACRE scores improving)

•Campus Renovations in summer, handwashing stations, water 
bottle filling stations



Our Vision:
Tribes Community 

Agreements



Academic Excellence: Accelerated Reader, STAR TESTING data (3 windows) 
to promote student achievement and reach excellence, ST Math, Freckle!



UPDATES
• Slight TUITION increase for next school year to keep up with minimum wage: most 

schools raise tuition every year. At SAP you get the most bang for your buck! 
• We rely on Generous Sponsors and Donors
• Tuition Fees and Fundraising 
• Minimum wage $15/hr: Daycare is $15/day and service hours will be equivalent to 

$15/hr starting next year. 10 service hours per trimester to hit 30 for the family per 
year 

• PLCs are so important! We save money this way (sign up today based on interest and 
skill level) Interior Maintenance PLC, Lunch Yard Duty, traffic duty

• Parent involvement and partnership: kids love seeing you! Thanks to all our PLC leads!

• Up next: (PLC updates from Leah and Angelic) Upcoming events for school

• C3 Ignite iPads: grant for iPad9s. These are to stay on campus. BYOD: school supply for 
all K-8 students, have one for use at home. 

• Handwashing stations (converted drinking fountains)



Chain of Command/PLCs



PLC Leads
•Stewardship: how can you share your time, 
talent, treasure?

•Start signing up for next year as room parent 
or PLC lead, lots to choose from

•PLC updates: Leah Nakayama and Angelic 
Nunez



Please choose at least 4 committees
30 hrs at $10/hr or $300 buy out ($15/hr next 

year)



Updates

• Cancellations 

      8th Grade Stateline  fundraiser

      Family Social

      Parish Fiesta in May (weekend after Mothers’ Day) Calendar stays same

• 8th Grade Trips: 

     - Catalina Island: 3/18-3/20, 3/21 Staff Retreat No School

     - Washington DC (4/25-4/29) 

Jog A Thon (JAT): No pledges  just a fun day for kids   

(Families that did not participate in EFG will be billed $100 for this 
fundraiser)



Parent Leadership Committee (PLC’s)

Each Family was asked to select 4 PLC committees. These are in place to provide 
opportunities for our families to fulfill their MANDATORY 30 service hours. 

There are many options available:
          Beautification             Interior Maintenance              Catholic Schools Week/Open 
House
           Fundraising                 Annual Social                            Sports/Coaching/ Athletics

Please visit the school website for a more details.  
http://www.stanthonygardena.org/plc-parent-leadership-committee/

10 hours must be completed by the end of each trimester.  The second trimester ends 
March 4th. 
Daycare is in need of donations:  Cup of noodles, juices,  chips, popsicles, 
lunchables, Mac n Cheese, fruit cups, popcorn.   Service hours will be given for your 
donations. 



Family Mass at 11am 



Student Appreciation Day!



Teacher and Staff Appreciation Day



Administration Appreciation Day



Parent Appreciation Day (coffee and donuts)



100th Day of School today 
2/9!



Yearbook: please send Mr. Zahn your 
pictures for your class events and socials!

8th Grade Dedication Pages 
Due: February 25, 2022



Sports Updates from Athletic Director, Ms. Mahar and Mrs. Nakayama (Sports PLC lead)

Basketball teams had no season due to January surge but we will be offering basketball and 

volleyball clinics. Volunteer Sports coaches needed. Coach Anthony Layug and Coach Jeric De 

Leon will be in charge of the clinics. 

Please let Ms. Mahar know if your child is interested in sports, or if you are interested in 

coaching.  

● Soccer Registration is open  and the season will  start in March. If your child is interested in 

playing Soccer (boys or girls) please contact Ms. Mahar through email at 

jmahar@stanthonygardena.org 

● If you are interested in in coaching soccer please also contact Ms. Mahar 

● Other Sports that are coming soon: Boys Volleyball, and Softball

○ Will start in May/June 
  

mailto:jmahar@stanthonygardena.org
https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Sport_balls.svg


Continued - Basketball and Volleyball Clinics

BASKETBALL

● Basketball Clinics will be offered to Boys and Girls in Grades 4-8 who are actually interested in 

learning Basketball and bettering their skills . This is not childcare. 

● Practices will be on Mondays and Fridays from 3:15-5:15pm. They will start the week of (2/14) 

○ Cash or Check to the office ($40 per child per sports clinic) one time fee

VOLLEYBALL

● Volleyball Clinics will only be offered to the Volleyball A and B teams, and any 4th grade girls that are 

interested in being on the team next year, tryouts will be next week with Coach Anthony 

● Practices will be on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 3:15-5:15pm. 

○ Tryouts will start next week (next slide) 

○ No Fee for athletes who have already paid for their sports fee. $40 for those that will be new to 

the team 

Please email Ms. Mahar if you are interested in having your child participate in the clinics and we 

can put you on the roster. 
 



Volleyball Tryouts 



Theatre and Music Update from Mrs. Garcia

Talent Show

● For all grades K-8

● Will submit final videos. Grades 3-8th can submit through Google Classroom and K-2 can 

email me at jgarcia@stanthonygardena.org

● School will watch the Talent Show together in Hall on Thursday, March 10th from 1-3pm. Due 

to COVID restrictions, only students and staff may be in the Hall for this event.

Spring Musicals

● Frozen Jr. auditions this week for grades 3-8th! Show dates Fri. June 3, Sat. June 4th, 2022 

7pm

● Classroom musicals to take place June 1st (K,2,4)  and June 2nd (1,3,5)

● We will have parents able to attend and will give you a specific time to arrive for your grades’ 

performance. 

mailto:jgarcia@stanthonygardena.org


Re-registration 2/22-2/25

• Re-registration week K-7 grade Feb 22-25  (teachers will notify you 
and Mr. Aguilar if there is a registration hold on your account)     

• Must read Parent/Student Handbook online + Sign Form and tuition 
contract. Refer to Parent/Student Pledge from Msgr. Sal (next page) 
and read at home in entirety please. Be familiar with Christian Code of 
Conduct.

• Kindergarten Registration Open to Preschool, current families and 
Parishioners. Kinder Round up is on 2/12 

• March 1 Open Enrollment K-8 for 2022-2023 SY, Referral incentives 
available: recruit quality families that will enhance our school and 
drive forward our Catholic mission. NEI through CEF: New Enrollment 
Initiative for those who attend public schools and want a Catholic 
education (Carlos Aguilar)





CEF and Tuition Assistance

• Contact: Business Manager, Carlos Aguilar 

• email: caguilar@stanthonygardena.org

• Newly admitted students can apply for CEF

• New Kinder students can apply for CEF

• CEF VIRTUAL Processing Dates: TBD (possibly Mid-March at a nearby HS)

*Free money from $1000-$2500 per child through NEI, tuition assistance forms from school. We want to help, but we want to help families in 
the greatest financial need first to make Catholic education accessible to everyone. Apply for CEF first. Spread the word about New 
Enrollment Initiative through CEF. Catholic education is affordable to all who want it and qualify! The NEI will be in effect for up to 5 years per 
family. Referral incentives of up to $150/per new family referred. Ask us about this!

•

mailto:caguilar@stanthonygardena.org


Updated Tuition Contract Re-registration 
2/22-2/25: Carlos Aguilar *posted online



SCRIP

• Buy Gift Cards you use for everyday needs, 
Plan Ahead, Pay your tuition down faster!

• See Mr. Aguilar for more information



VICKI MARSHA ONLINE SALE: 10% off!



Announcements

• Happy Lunch food vendor updates from Gabriel Rivas, Owner 
(IOUs paid to school not Happy Lunch) Notify Happy Lunch if you 
have prepaid and your child will be absent. 

• 2/25 All School Pizza and Ice Cream Party (Gabriel was notified)
• Truancy Policy: Attendance is a Legal Document: (email sent)
• Winter Worship 2/11 7pm (see News and Events online)

Feast of Our Lady of Lourdes 
• Fiesta Canceled in May 
• 2/12: Kinder Round Up, drive through testing 8-10am, 2nd grade 

Retreat
• TTS lessons due 2/15: Bullying and Internet Safety
• ADLA Internet Use Policy (Email blast) CIPA Compliance, Digital 

Citizenship monthly lessons, partner with teacher
• Daycare: $15 a day next year, Pattie out 2/16-3/2 (Ms. Samantha 

Cisneros to sub in daycare) Parent Volunteers needed (Contact 
Pattie Padilla and Amy Lucas Palanca) Parent Volunteers for 
Daycare must have proof of COVID vaccine in office and their 
current Virtus certificate and ADLA Fingerprinting done 

• 2/19: Genesis Invitational: Golf families from 2020 priority 
invitations (Tiger Woods Foundation) 



•Check Website often www.stanthonygardena.org and News and Events for 
updates

•Gradelink pw (emailed to all families in August.  Please contact office with any 
questions or issues with your Gradelink pw)

•Referral Incentives $75 (in Scrip or credit) in Dec and $75 (in Scrip or credit) in 
June to the referring family if their referred family remains in good standing. 

Must ask for this in office. 

•Safety Drills and Procedures: will be gone over in classrooms virtually and 
monthly in person when we return to class (earthquake, fire, and intruder alert 

drills once a month, please also practice at home)

• Download the brand new St. Anthony of Padua-CA school app on iPad, iPhone, 
or Android for emergency texts. Gradelink will be upgraded as well to send text 

notifications.
•Update info and turn in any court papers if applicable especially if there are 

custody issues we need to be aware of (copy must be in office)

http://www.stanthonygardena.org/


CIPA Compliance - Internet Safety  
Mrs. Navia

Each year, we at St. Anthony, need to make sure we are CIPA compliant (Children Internet 
Protection Act). 

Children are only children for so long, we all need to protect them from internet dangers. Please 
monitor your children’s iPad use and talk to your children about the possible dangers of social 
media. 

See email about ADLA Internet Policy, see handbook re: Acceptable Use Policy for electronics, read 
about Christian Code of Conduct in the Parent Student Handbook and be aware of all progressive 
discipline information. (Mrs. Navia: Vice Principal)

DIGITAL CITIZENSHIP RESOURCES 

Google:
● Be Internet Awesome - https://beinternetawesome.withgoogle.com/en_us/educators

Common Sense Media:
● Digital Citizenship - https://www.commonsense.org/education/digital-citizenship

Josh at Smart Social.com

https://www.commonsense.org/education/digital-citizenship


Safety Reminders

• Thank you for driving safely and wearing your surgical grade masks any time you are on campus 
(5MPH on campus when driving) We are limiting the amount of visitors at this time. Must be 
vaccinated and cleared to volunteer when on campus as a parent volunteer. Please abide by the Social 
Distancing signs and latest protocols. Office hours are M-F 7:30am-4pm. Don’t come to school if you or 
your child are sick. They will be sent home by staff if they are symptomatic. 

• Safety First, wear seatbelts while driving on campus, keep kids seated, to maintain social distance 
please buckle your child’s seatbelt if they can’t do this themselves.

• COVID testing on campus: (staff and students who are unvaccinated should test twice a week). For 
staff and students: those who had COVID in the last 90 days do not need to test weekly or quarantine. 
Only those who have been exposed are required to test. Modified quarantine is available. See the latest 
guidance and help us understand it for your situation. Vaccine: recommended for adults and children 
now, but not mandated. We are happy to return to in –person instruction safely. Thanks Leah 
Nakayama to host drive through testing every Saturday 8am-10am on campus as needed.

• Officer Villanueva is our School Resource Officer (REMINDER: don’t block crosswalks or park on 
red, don’t speed when you enter campus on Berendo Ave: Share this info with all who come to campus 
or you may get an expensive ticket. Gardena PD is on patrol periodically!)

• Mental Health Resources (See email from me with resources from Dr. Julia Arteaga)



Overall Social Emotional Wellness

Look for signs in children: PREVENTION is key
CPLA is available for students at no cost to you, take advantage of this opportunity: Robert 
Kenyon and Claudia Marin (M-Th on Campus)

RESOURCES:

Addressing the Mental Health Needs of Young People During the Pandemic
 https://www.thehelpgroup.org

CHOC Children’s Mental Health
https://www.choc.org/mental-health/

CDC: Anxiety and Depression in Children
https://www.cdc.gov/childrensmentalhealth/depression.html

WEBMD
Depression in Children: Symptoms and Common Types of Child Depression
https://www.webmd.com/depression/guide/depression-children

https://www.choc.org/mental-health/
https://www.cdc.gov/childrensmentalhealth/depression.html
https://www.webmd.com/depression/guide/depression-children


• YAY! We were recognized and voted as the BEST 
CATHOLIC School in the South Bay 2021!

PLEASE VOTE!!!
More info coming in April for 2022…



Closing info

3rd and Final General parent meeting 
at 6:30pm: May 4, 2022

• Thanks and Good night!


